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‘Flamin’ June!’

Fortunately the circus that is election time has passed and the powers that be can
get on with managing the country. Whatever your political outlook, I hope that our
new M.P,, Lucy Frazer, will serve us well. Closer to home we have two new district
councillors and some new names on Parish Council. I am sure that the Annual Parish ‘@;
meeting on the 4th June will give us the chance to put a face to those names. Don’t
miss the opportunity to air your views directly to your Parish Council.

Well, May proved to be a lovely start to the summer, which again makes you wonder if it can
last. I say a lovely start, apart from one particular day when I was involved in a golf society day
out and got absolutely soaking wet and freezing cold. Wall to wall sunshine before and after, but
miserable on that particular day. Paying your money for a great day out and ending up literally
throwing in the towel after about 6 holes spoils the day really.

But I have to admit it was much needed by the garden. The ground was beginning to look
parched and that rain transformed the growth of the grass (and the weeds of course).

However, on other days we have been able to enjoy the garden with BBQs and ‘picnics’ with
the grandchildren, so much to be enjoyed.

Much to be enjoyed this month in your village magazine as well. Look through and read
the details.

The Church Fayre is on this weekend and is always popular. Incidentally those of you
who went to the Church open day will have had a very interesting day. The amazing task
being undertaken to update the bells and fix the problems with the tower was explained very
clearly in the excellent presentation by Steve Allen. Those brave enough to climb the
precarious stairs and steps up the tower enjoyed a unique opportunity. A big thank you to
all those who organised that day.

Several sporting triumphs being reported this month, with one particular family putting
us mere mortals to shame. The Darling family seem to have more than their fair share of
successful athletes. I know there are a lot more success stories out there, not just in sport
and we would love to hear more about them.

It seems to me that the most successful people in sport and in other walks of life, both work
and play, don’t shout about it very loudly, yet others would delight in their success. Do let us know
when achievements are made, either by yourself or people around you. Sharing your success can
also inspire others.

Our sports nut reports on lots of current events in the sporting world from cycling to cricket,
but also the sad loss of one of Bottisham’s cyclists, Dave Crossfield.

Another sad loss last month was a lovely lady who was well known to most kids at the
primary school as well as many Bottisham people. ‘Aunty Dot’ Whiting was always at the
window of her bungalow at school time and responded to the passing kids with a cheery smile
and a wave. That window seems very empty now.

This month sees a culmination of the events that have been celebrating the anniversary of VE
day, the end of WW2. One of these locally is in Swaftham Bulbeck on the 10th of June,
completing their series of events titled War Detectives. Well worth a visit to the event on the day.

Later in the month, on the 28th, The Royal British Legion will be holding their Armed Forces
Day Service in recognition of those in service defending this country. The service in Holy Trinity
Church is at 5.pm (leaving your day free!) followed by a reception at the Club with refreshments.
Everybody is welcome to join them, so why not show them your support.

Lots more to read this month and I leave you with this thought.

“Life is what happens to you while you're busy making other plans.”  Allen Saunders
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The Bottisham Bells

It was a pleasure to welcome such a good turnout to the Launch Day for the Bell
Restoration Project on 9 May. It was even more of a pleasure for those of us involved on
the organising side that same number who started the trip up the tower to see the bells
arrived safely back on terra firma again. Those who did make the trip will have seen for
themselves that the preparatory works that we outlined in the last issue of Cresset have all
been completed. There are now two steel beams in the belfry above the two lines of bells
to aid lifting, another steel in the ringing chamber under the clock-chamber floor, and a new
floor in the belfry. Getting the two sections of the steel beams (1/3rd and 2/3rds of the
length) high up in the belfry was no mean feat, let alone then managing to insert them into
opposite pockets in the tower walls and bolt them together - exciting viewing. The next key
date is Monday 8 June, when Nicholsons arrive to remove the six bells from the tower. They
estimate that it will take them 3 days to do this and that they will be taken back to their
works in Bridport, Dorset, on the Thursday morning. This is not a trivial job, but they exude
an air of confidence, well-practiced as they are in this activity, that they will keep to this
timetable. All being well, there should then be a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to view the
bells without having to climb any stairs or ladders. Watch that space!

And before then, don't forget the Trinity Fair/Church Fete on Saturday 6 June in the
church and churchyard, 2 to 4 pm! Mike Young

Bottisham Village Church
Holy Trinity Church

presents

The Trinity Fair
Saturday 6 June
In the Church & Churchyard, 2 pm

Stalls, Games, Teas

Winners of the Grand Raffle to be drawn at 4 pm
If you have any items for the Fair please contact Carol Kitson on 811673

Bottisham & Burwell Photographic Club

Our last meeting was on 5 May 2015, when The Roger Human Trophy Competition (print)
was held. This was followed by our social evening dinner on Friday 15 May, when the cups
& trophies for the year were presented.

During the summer the annual club outing is to The Black Country Museum, Dudley,
West Midlands, on Saturday 4 July. Just to give you an idea of the timing on the day, the
coach will depart Burwell at 8.30 am and return from Dudley at 5 pm. The coach cost is
£17.50, entry is £14.50 Ea. (Group rate), concessions £11.00. Anyone who may be
interested in joining the club next year and would like to accompany us, please contact our
Secretary Daphne Hanson (see below) to see if space is available. There is obviously only
a short window in which to enquire.

The club is now on summer break and will commence our 43rd year on 8 September
2015 at 7:30pm at Lode Chapel CB25 9EW. This evening, as with all our meetings, new
members are welcome to attend. The current members will be bringing 3 prints/digital
images that they have taken during the summer for viewing. Last year’s award winning
prints will also be displayed.

Our programme for the year 2015/16 is wide and varied which is always our aim.

Tuesday 8 September See above.

Tuesday 15 September Permajet Colour Management Presentation by Ian Windebank
from The Imaging Warehouse. Stratford-upon-Avon. During this evening, monitor and
printer profiling will be discussed along with Permajet papers and their uses.

Tuesday 22 September Taken on the Club Outing’. A new competition for this year -
“The Metcalfe Trophy” donated by Gerry Metcalfe who has been Chairman for the past ten
years. The competition is to consist of four projected digital images taken on the day of the
annual club outing.

Our Hon. Secretary for many years: Daphne Hanson DPAGB APAGB was earlier in
the year elected as president-elect of the East Anglian Federation of Photographic Societies
(EAF) and will take up her Presidency next February to serve for two years. Daphne
previously served as President from 1998 — 2000. The EAF is the umbrella organisation
for all the photographic clubs in East Anglia and was founded in 1910, with 127 current
member clubs.

Further details of our programme can be viewed on our website, see below.

The club welcomes guests to any meeting at our venue, Lode Chapel CB25 9EW from
7:30 — 9:30pm. Fee £3.00 including refreshments, refunded on joining.

Annual subscriptions: Adult: £40.00, Joint Membership: £67.00, Student: £21.00.
Refreshments 50p. For further details contact: Mrs Daphne Hanson T: 01638 741106
www.bottburpc.org

Please note, that there will be no August magazine due to
Holidays. Items for August magazine will need to be included in
the July edition. Please note deadline for July & August
magazine is 14th June
Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset?
Email the Editor for details: cresset@hbottishampc.org.uk




Holy Trinity Bottisham

Services in June 2015

Wednesday 3rd 8 p.m. Compline by Candlelight /ed by Dr Sarah Maxwell
Sunday 7th 11 a.m. All-Age Family Service Martin House
Sunday 14th No service in Holy Trinity

10 a.m. Benefice Communion in Swaffham Prior
Sunday 21st 8 a.m. Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer)
Revd Sue Giles

11 a.m. Morning Prayer Dr Sarah Maxwell
Sunday 28th 10 a.m. Benefice Communion Revd Sue Giles

5 p.m. Armed Forces Day service Revd Sue Giles

Benefice services are joint services with the other churches in the Anglesey Group (Lode,
Quy, Swaftham Bulbeck & Swaffham Prior). Details of other services in the Anglesey
Group are on the notice board in the church.

Please note, that there will be no August magazine due to Holidays. ltems
for August magazine will need to be included in the July edition. Please
note deadline for July & August magazine is 14th June
Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset?
Email the Editor for details: cresset@bottishampc.org.uk

ANGLIA TREE CARE

LARGE ENOUGH TO COPE  SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE

80% OF OUR WORK IS VIA RECOMMENDATIONS
TREE SURGERY & FELLING » HEDGE MAINTENANCE
STUMP GRINDING e FULLY QUALIFIED
FULLY INSURED e 24/7 SERVICE
All work carried out fo BS 3998

Free Estimates Given within 7 days

Tel. 01223 424454 « INFO@ANGLIATREECARE.CO.UK

M EMBER
Guild of Master Craftsmen

Bottisham Community Library Association

We are very sorry that Julie Tootell has left her job at the Library to return to America to be
near her elderly parents. She has been very enthusiastic in encouraging youngsters to read
and has made the Library a much more welcoming area. She has been responsible for
updating the room and the ordering of new blue chairs. By the time you read this the old
pink chairs in various dilapidated states will have disappeared.

Don’t forget the Triangle Book Sale on Saturday 13th June. Stock up on some holiday
reading for little cost. It’s not too late for further donations of good quality books.

Please see the advert we have elsewhere in the magazine for new helpers for our
Saturday morning Art Club. Sylvia Overton

BOTTISHAM & DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB
An RHS Affiliated Society

ANNUAL SHOW 2015

This year’s Annual Show will take place
at The Royal British Legion Social Club

on Saturday, 12 September 2015

Categories include Fruit and Vegetables; Flowers; Baking & Preserves;
Crafts; Painting and Drawing; Photography; and Children (age groups)
Something for everyone - give it a go!
www.bottishamgardeningclub.co.uk

Bottisham Meeting Point

We have been meeting each Wednesday morming from 10.30 to 12.00pm in the Poppy Room at
the Royal British Legion since early March. We have been pleased to see many of our regulars
from our time at Queens Court and have also welcomed several new people.

We have been very impressed with the kindness and welcome we have received from Katy
and her staff and it has been decided to continue at this venue.

Meeting Point was set up to be ‘A place where you can meet old friends, make new
friendships, relax, chat and enjoy coffee, tea, biscuits and cake in a friendly atmosphere’.
This is what it is. There is no charge for refreshments but people are free to make a donation and
thanks to people’s generosity we have been able to support many local funding appeals.

Everyone is welcome to come and join us - whether they come regularly or
just occasionally. Sylvia Overton

Please note, that there will be no August magazine due to Holidays. Items
for August magazine will need to be included in the July edition. Please
note deadline for July & August magazine is 14th June
Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset?
Email the Editor for details: cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
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LODE VILLAGE
OPEN GARDENS
SUNDAY 28 JUNE

At a Glance

JUNE
2/9/10/16/17/23/24/30 BRBL- Line dancing

11.00 am_500pm 4 Annual Parish Meeting — The Poppy Lounge
6  Trinity Church Fayre
. I 7  Indoor cycling at Fassage hall.
12 Village Gfarde_ns to VI_SIt 10  WW?2 commemoration day event Swaffham Bulbeck
Look out for signs in the village 10 GC - Evening visit to Abbot’s way gardens Horningsea

13 Lib - Library Book sale on the triangle

Music & Art Display in the Church 12 Primary School PTA, Wine Tasting Social Evening 7.30pm

Plant Stalls - Children’s Activities 16 WI Beating the Cistern — tips from a lady plumber
Teddy Treasure Trail 26 BVC- Leaver’s Ball

Tea and homemade cakes 27 BVC- Friends of the college,- The Bottisham Ball
27 BRBL- Quiz Night
28 Lode Open Gardens day

Adults £6 children free 28 BRBL- AFD service at Trinity Church followed by reception at the Legion

(No Dogs)
Free car parking available JULY . .
7/8/14/15/21/22/28/29 BRBL Line Dancing

Proceeds to village church 2 WI Evening walk to Swatham Bulbeck and meal

& Lode — Quy cycle path AUGUST
4/11/12/18/19/25/26 BRBL line Dancing

18  WI Outing to Burghley House
25 GC Andrew Harper-Scott - container planting for autumn and winter.

GC = Bottisham & District Gardening Club meets at BRBL Poppy Restaurant at 7.30pm;
BRBL = Bottisham Royal British Legion Social Club; BBPC = Bottisham & Burwell
Photographic Club meets Tuesdays at Lode Chapel 7.30pm - Non Member £2; W [ = Meet
at the BVC Lecture Room at 7.30pm; Lib =Bottisham Community Library Assoc.;
MU = Mother’s Union meet at Lode Chapel 2.30pm Third Thursday. * This list is a ‘quick
view one liner’ with brief details and a contact number if possible. Please let the editor have
details by the 11th. E-mail;- cresset@bottishamPC.org.uk




Royal British Legion - Bottisham & District Branch

BRITISH ARMED FORCES
AND VETERANS DAY

In 2006 the Prime Minister, Gordon Brown, launched a British Armed Forces and
Veterans Day to be observed each year. With its focus on our surviving veterans it was
intended to complement commemorative events and become as familiar and respected as
Remembrance Sunday which quite properly remembers and honours those who died
serving their country.

In 2009 the Government decided that henceforth the last Saturday in June should be
known as British Armed Forces and Veterans Day. This is to enable us to recognise the
dedication and sacrifices of our present serving Armed Forces who do a sterling job in
defending our country and our liberty. The Day also seeks to recognise those Veterans who
have served their country in the past and continue to do so by serving their community in
their everyday lives.

To mark this occasion and to show our recognition and appreciation of all that our
Armed Forces and Veterans are currently doing on our behalf

The Bottisham Branch of the Royal British Legion
will be holding a commemorative church Service
in Holy Trinity Church Bottisham

on Sunday 28th June commencing at 5.00pm.
After the Service there will be a reception and refreshments in
Tthe Royal British Legion Club.

Everyone is invited to join us for this occasion.

A particular invitation is made to any
service and ex service personnel.
Do join us, and we would invite you to come in uniform.

LIVE ON

The Royal British Legion, Bottisham & District Branch,
31 Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge CB25 9BA

Tel. 01223 812063 www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham

The Royal British Legion Social Club

Il I

WHAT’S ON THIS MONTH AT THE LEGION SOCIAL CLUB

Line Dancing every Tuesday and Wednesday
(except the first Wednesday in the month.)
Bingo every 1st and 3rd Sunday

OPENING TIMES
Mon-Thurs 5-11pm : Fri 5-12pm : Sat-11.45-12pm : Sun 12.-11pm
(Sunday may close at 10pm with the discretion of the staff on duty)
Live premier league games & SKky sports are shown at the club
Saturday 20th June
70's & 80's Band "REPRIO"
Come along and dance the night away
to the sounds of the 70's and 80's bought to life by REPRIO!
Doors open at 8pm with FREE ENTRY
Saturday 27th June
Quiz Night
Come along and test those little grey cells.

Maximum of 8 per team with an entry fee of £2 per person.
Contact the club to book a table by 26th June - See you there.
Sunday 28th June
Armed Forces Day service and reception
Service at Trinity Church at 5.00pm followed by reception in the main hall
All welcome
Don't Forget The Regular Activities For You To Join In And Enjoy
Darts / Pool / Snooker / Billiards / Cribbage / Dominoes / Bar billiards
Also
Don’t Forget The Regular Activities For You To Join In And Enjoy
Darts / Pool / Snooker / Billiards / Cribbage / Dominoes / Bar billiards
Also
Hall and Poppy Lounge room hire available for all your functions

The Royal British Legion, Bottisham & District Branch,
31 Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge CB25 9BA
Tel. 01223 812063 www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham
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The
Six Bells

Fulbourn

9 High Street, Fulbourn
Telephone 01223 880244

Large selection of real ales

Wines from around the world

Home cooked fresh food
Open for lunches every day,
evening meals Tuesday to Saturday

Separate function room
catering for weddings, parties and other
occasions

Resident music - Hugo'’s Disco

Traditional Jazz
every first and third Wednesdays with the
Riverside Jazz Band

Senior Citizens Lunches every Thursday

Fresh Fish Night - Thursday
Eat in or Take-away

Curry Night - Fridays

Lindy’s Quiz Night - Thursdays
Starting at 9.15 pm - Prizes to be won
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East Camb District Councillor’s Notes

These are my last notes after eight years as a District Councillor, as I decided not to stand for re-
election. I should like to thank everyone and give my best wishes for their future. Kevin Ellis has
moved to Suffolk so could not stand again.

CRYSTAL STRUCTURES SITE e The Council has now given full planning permission for
this development. There will be nine affordable homes for shared ownership or for rent for those
with local connections, and fifteen homes for sale on the open market.

There is also outline permission for 600 square metres of land for non-domestic institution or
business employment use. This follows completion of a legal agreement for the provision of the
affordable homes and off-site open space provision and maintenance. An Appeal against the
refusal of a previous application has been withdrawn.

LOCAL PLAN e The Council has finally passed its Local Plan. This will be its new planning
policy that will apply in East Cambridgeshire and guide planners and potential applicants.

RECYCLING e The District has received Government funding to encourage more recycling by
giving prizes to households putting blue bin materials out for collection.

54 prizes ranging from £10 to £250 will be given each month. Parishes will be surveyed at
least every five collections and at random. Households not putting recycling out will not be
eligible and will receive a leaflet through the letterbox. There will also be checks for content. The
scheme will run for two years but could continue, financed from credits for increased recycling
from the Government. We have also been given a Golden Carton Award for our much improved
recycling of cartons.

COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY FUNDING e* Following consultation with
Parishes, the District Council has added several projects to the list of those it would help fund
from levies on new developments throughout the District. Formerly the list only covered large
projects in Ely, Littleport and Soham. Four projects have been added which includes the Lode-
Quy Cycle Path, following a submission from Lode Parish Council. This project has been agreed
by the County Council, financed from Government funds, but hopefully will stay on the District
list should there be a problem with funds from this source.

LODE SOCIAL CLUB BUILDING e Following a visit in April, the Planning Committee met
to determine the application for alterations and extensions to the building. Following a previous
objection from County Highways on parking and traffic safety implications of more intensive
staffing and use, the agent for the applicant had then formally stated that the premises would be
run in a similar way as before. The agent and a neighbour spoke, and questions were put to them
and the officer. The agent confirmed that the building would be used as a social club for members.
The committee discussed parking and viability issues and I said that the club committee, its
members and those responding to the application, had expected the premises to be used as a pub
and restaurant.

It was explained by the planning officer that if it were to be so, it would require another
application. The committee approved the application for the alterations and extensions, subject to
conditions covering the parking and manoeuvring layout, external venting (needing a further
application), noise, hours, deliveries, collections and bin storage etc. Please note that, despite a
report elsewhere, there has never been an application for a change of use of the premises, or
mention of a pub or restaurant in the application. There was, however a separate application to
determine its lawful use, which was established by the Council to be a Social Club.

Ex Dist Clir Robert Stevens
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Parish Notes

First business on the agenda at Parish Council’s May meeting was to elect a Chair. There were
2 nominations for this role and after a vote Councillor Christine Bryant was declared the Chair
for the next term. Vice Chair will be Councillor Jon Ogborn. We welcomed 3 new parish
councillors. They are Sarah Brown who lives in Beechwood Avenue, Julia Latif, also of
Beechwood Avenue and Roman Maczkiewicz of Peacock Drive. This leaves us with only one
vacancy. We also welcomed one of our new District Councillors Vince Campbell and
congratulated him on his recent success at the polls. Parish Council has a structure of different
committee’s and we will be working over the next couple of weeks to allocate roles on these
committee’s for all parish councillors. Councillor Ogborn has offered to take over from the work
that Robert Altham had been doing with regard to the new cemetery as he has now stepped down
from Parish Council.

A reminder that our Annual Parish Meeting which all residents are invited to is on Thursday 4th
June. This will be a report on the Parish Council’s activities for the past year and will outline what
is happening in the forthcoming year. We also have some speakers attending including
representatives from the primary school, the community library and United Charities as well as
our District and County Councillors. The meeting is in the poppy room at the Royal British
Legion, 7.30pm. All are welcome.

PLANNING NOTES

15/00354/FUL; Land to rear of no. 69 High Street; Erection of single dwelling house following
demolition of existing outbuildings; NEW APPLICATION

15/00391/FUL; Dalkeith, 60 Lode Road; Erection of attached garage, alterations to front porch
and single storey rear extension. Temporary standing/use of caravan for duration of building
work; NEW APPLICATION

15/00393/FUL; Bottisham Heath Stud, London Road; Erection of stables, horse walker and horse
showers (retrospective); NEW APPLICATION

INVITATION TO THE RESIDENTS OF BOTTISHAM

BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
THURSDAY 4th JUNE 2015, 7.30PM
POPPY ROOM, ROYAL BRITISH LEGION

All residents of Bottisham are invited to the Annual Parish Meeting
to hear what the Parish Council has been up to in the past year
and also to see what they have planned for 2015/16.

Claire Fullwood — tel: 07914 2197328 « e-mail; clerk@bottishampc.org.uk
ALL WELCOME
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ART CLUB

Bottisham Community Library

Fo R ReCeplion +

Saturday mornings
10:151t0 11:15
£15 per term

For more info
please contact:

Kate 811287 or
dineshv@msn.com
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RE:NEW

Don’t talk about religion or politics!

I am writing this just after the General Election. The result has been a shock to almost
everyone. Some people are jubilant, others are devastated. The full implications of what has
happened will take time to become clear.

Mark Twain wrote: “Whenever you find yourself on the side of the majority, it is time to
pause and reflect.”

Our hope must be that all our politicians and the parties they represent will take that time to
pause and reflect. But also that we will all take time to reflect on what has happened, and what
1t is going to mean for our future. As many commentators have said, the political map of the UK
has dramatically changed.

There is a passage in one of Paul’s letters in the New Testament which reads: ‘7 urge, then,
first of all, that requests, prayers, intercession and thanksgiving be made for everyone - for kings
and all those in authority, that we may live peaceful and quiet lives in all godliness and holiness.
This is good, and pleases God our Saviour...” [1 Timothy 2:1-3]

I take this to mean that as Christians we should be praying for justice, truth, fairness, respect
and integrity from our political leaders, not for a quiet, undisturbed life for ourselves. We should
be disturbed whenever we come across injustice, poverty, corruption, abuse and all the other
things which are a blight on our society today. It is worth remembering that Paul wrote those
words whilst living under the brutal military dictatorship of the Roman Caesars, at a time when
Christians were experiencing severe persecution, and only three or four years before he himself
was beheaded in Rome during the reign of the Emperor Nero.

Jesus himself often disturbed people. He challenged the status quo. He was angered by the
hypocrisy and complacency he saw in the religious leaders of his day. His call to his followers
was to help establish a different kind of society, based on righteousness, justice, love and
compassion. He called it the kingdom of God, but it was meant to be established here in the world.

Bishop Desmond Tutu once famously stated: “When people say that the Bible and
politics don't mix, I ask them which Bible they are reading”.

The Jesus manifesto is a manifesto for change. A change of attitude, a changed way of life, a
changed way of thinking, a changed way of looking at the world. If we are going to change society,
we can’t just leave it to the politicians! The changes we need to see won’t come about through laws
and Acts of Parliament. It 1s hearts, minds and lives that have to be changed. One by one, person
by person. Caring for one another; helping those less fortunate than ourselves; loving our
neighbours; giving and forgiving. Christians, the church, need to be modelling this transformed
way life, this new society. Looking outward, not inward. Sadly, if we’re honest, we don’t always
succeed, but we continue to try, and with God’s help we will one day see His kingdom come.

At RE:NEW we are trying to build that loving, caring community right here. If you are
disillusioned with politics and society in general, why not give church a try? Come along on a Sunday
morning and find out more. We’d love to see you! Together we can make a difference!

Peter Wells
RE:NEW Services in June 2015.
We have activities for children and young people at all our morning services, and a créche is
available if required. All are welcome.
7th June. 10.30am — RE:NEW The Bigger Picture (Bottisham Primary School)
With Holy Communion
14th June. 10.30am — RE:NEW Café style (at the School)
Come and talk to us at our stall at Lode Village Fete.
14th June. 6.20pm — Traditional service. (Lode Chapel)
21st June. 10.30am — RE:NEW The Bigger Picture (at the School)
28th June. 10.30am — RE:NEW The Bigger Picture (at the School)
28th June. 6.20pm — Traditional service. (Great Wilbraham Chapel)
For more information about any of the activities of RE:NEW please contact
Rev. Keith Morrison on C.813055 or Peter Wells on C.812388.
Email: pandawells@cheerful.com or visit our website at www.re-new.me.uk
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SANICLEAN

DRAIN & PLUMBING SERVICES

R. BRISTLEY Est. 1974

9 Collings Place, Newmarket

* Drains Unblocked Fast

* Toilets, Baths and Sinks

* Guttering and Downpipes

* Drain repairs and CCTV Surveys
* High Pressure Water Jetting

* Domestic and industrial

* All Work Guaranteed

Telephone:
Newmarket (01638) 662439
Mobile 07970 038404

SN Handyman Services

A friendly and reliable service for all
your general home and garden maintenance.

P Painting & Decorating (interior/exterior) »>Garden Maintenance P Tiing & Glass
Splashbacks PGutters Cleared & Repaired PPower Washing Patios P> Sealant
Replacement (bathroom/kitchen) P> Curtain Poles & Blinds

P Flat Pack Furniture (assembly) »Shelf Fitting »>Small Glazing
» Conservatory Cleaning »and more...!

Free estimates & advice given on all work
References available upon request.

PLEASE CALL

Steven Newton P07713 859712 p01223 813701
Bay Tree Cottage P74 High St »Swaffham Bulbeck
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www.cambridgeshirechildrenscentres.org.uk

AAA| Cambridgeshire
AAN

Courty Council

WHAT’S ON FOR FAMILIES
WITH CHILDREN UNDER FIVE

Stay and Play (£2 charge per family)
Bottisham Children’s Centre: Mondays 8.30 - 11.30am

St Andrew's School, Soham: Mondays 9.30 -11.30am
Burwell Sports Centre: Thursdays 9.30 — 11.30am

Little Movers (Free)
Soham CC: 1.00 - 2.00pm (under 1's) and
2.00 — 3.00pm (ages 1-2).
Bottisham CC: from 12.30 - 2pm (ages 0-2)

Sun Dads (£2 charge per family)
Burwell Sports Centre: 3™ Sunday of month, 1 - 3pm.

NHS Well Baby Clinic (Free)
Mandeville Hall, Burwell: 2™ and 4™ Tuesday of the
month, 1.15 — 2.45pm.

Rhyme Time (Free)
Soham Children’s Centre: Mondays 2 - 3pm.

To see our full timetable or get more information
call us on 01353 727188 or email
sohamchildrenscentre@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

[ﬁlee uson

Facebook

facebook.com/OldNewtonGraphics

design
marketing
advertising

gency
Under One_Roof /

VIRTUAL
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01638 751826

OvenPad

Cleaning Services

| will professionally & efficiently
clean ovens, ranges, Agas,
ceramic hobs, extractors,
microwaves and BBQs.

It’s a dirty job, why
not give me a call?

Contact Paddy Kelly on

Tel: 01638 742703

Mob: 07752 631343

Email: info@ovenpad.com
Website: www.ovenpad.com

C. G. Gardiner

Heating and Plumbing Services

For all your domestic heating
and plumbing needs contact

01223 811883

Howgar House, 41 Bell Road, Bottisham, Cambridge, CB259DF

Saffron Salt
Supplies

Water Softener Salt
Salt tablets in 25 or 10kg bags
Block salt in 2x4kg packs
Dishwasher Salt
Granules in 10kg bags
De-Ilcing Salt
White crystal in 25kg bags

delivery FREE to your door
visit our website for full listing
www.saffronsalt.co.uk
Place your order by phone
07980 581815 or email
info@saffronsalt.co.uk

N.C.S.

BRUSH ELECTRIC SWEEP
ALL CHIMNEYS SWEPT

@ BIRDS NESTS REMOVED
@ OIL&GAS BOILERS

@ SOLID FUEL, STOVES FITTED

@ SMOKE PRESSURE TESTING

@ INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

@ FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED
@ BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL FITTED

® GUTTERS CLEANED & REPAIRED
@® GENERAL PLUMBING WORK

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL
07824 727277 or 01638 662760

EMAIL

NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK
WEBSITE
www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk

*Send text or e-mail for 10% discount
Answers within an hour. « Waiting time approx. 1-2 weeks

VERY CLEAN e Public liability insurance
- Competitive rates -
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R & S SERVICES

PICTURE FRAMING

For all your framing requirements including
Tapestries, Notice Boards, Certificates,
Ready-made Frames and Mount Cutting

Rear of:
128 Fulbourn Old Drift Proprietor:
Cherry Hinton Roy Northrup

Cambridge CB1 4LR Tel: (01223) 243077

Beautly By Abi

Qualified and insured Beauty Therapist
Master Technician in Eyelash Extensions

Treatments include: Gel Fx 2 week manicures, manicures and pedicures, eyelash extensions,
eyelash and brow treatments, waxing, massage, tanning, facials and more

Phone 07969495073 for an appointment
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Think twice before jumping into water this summer (or anywhen)

Would you jump into a river, lake or any other open waterway on a hot sunny day? Would
you know what hazards might lie beneath the water? Or how seriously cold the water is?

Your fire service has pledged to deliver water safety education to every school in
Cambridgeshire, following the tragic death of a teenage boy last summer. But there is only so
much that we can do so we are calling upon parents, carers and peers to talk to each other about
water safety.

Some things to remember:

* You do not know what hazards liec beneath the surface of rivers, lakes and canals — indeed,

any open water.

» Strong undercurrents can be tough to conquer, even if you know how to swim and, yes, I

know !

» Cambridgeshire’s waterways are cold — even on the hottest days of the year — and this has a

dramatic effect on the body’s ability to swim strongly to get out of trouble.

* If you are aware that someone is in trouble, call 999 immediately. Do not hesitate to call

the emergency services and give clear details of your location.

* And, of course - Keep Testing !

For the latest news, incidents and safety advice, or to contact us, log on to
www.cambsfire.gov.uk. Find us on Twitter, Instagram and Facebook. Call 01480 444500
for enquiries.
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BURY
CATTERY

Offer
Full Boarding
Services for
Cats only

CAMBRIDGE
311945
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Electrician
J.W.Electrical
Competitive Prices
Free Estimates
Fast Friendly
Service

Part P Approved for

Building Regulations
07804 896861
01223 574262

GCSE Maths Tutor
Ben Horwood MA

22 Woodditton Rd
Newmarket
01638 662079
07753 264135

GERMAN
LANGUAGE
COACHING

Native German Speaker
Qualified Teacher
Coaching to GCSE level

Karin Hulme 812669

ALAN R. COOPER
BSc(Hons)Pod. M.Ch.S
Podiatrist/Chiropodiste Newmarket
(Est. RC Cooper SR Ch.1934)

Routine Chiropody & Home Visits
Ingrown Toenails by Local Analgesia
& Footwarts by Cryosurgery (freezing)
Briomechanical Assessment + Orthosis
Instruments sterilised by Autoclave

TELEPHONE 01638 662840
4 Market St., Newmarket CB8 S8EE
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BARCHESTER H ALTH CARE

We cater for:
Young Physically Disabled  Elderly Nursing * People living with Dementia ® Mental Health
A Centre of Excellence * Newly Refurbished Spacious Accommodation
Ensuite with all Amenities * Beautiful Views * Spacious Grounds with Wildlife
Wide Selection of Delicious Food ¢ 24-hour Qualified Staff on Duty
Specialised Equipment: Hoists, Assisted Baths, etc.
Activities Tailor-made for the Individual » Nursing Care Planned using the Activities of Daily Living
Open Visiting Times
Our Home is Your Home
Tel: (01223) 811256
Fax: (01223) 812692

Please contact:
Home Manager

Bottisham
Cambridge
CB25 9BX

- First 100 -
JOIN FOR
FREE & ONE
MONTH

NEW YOU!

"“oniy £22.950

INCLUDING: SWIM, GYM, CLASSES & SPORTS ACTIVITIES!

CALL NOW ON 01223 811250

Bottisham Village College

2 .4 Bottisham ge Coliege
Sports Centre Bottisham

/’ ! _2,5’ Cambridgeshire CB25 9DL

* Terms & conditions apply. Free month is 3rd month of memibership.
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Carpentry Services

TONY MARTIN

Over 30 years experience

Any carpentry jobs
undertaken — BIG or small

Call Tony
for a free estimate

Tel: 01223 812786
(Bottisham)
Mobile: 07767475987
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Anglesey Abbey & Wicken Fen

This we are delighted to welcome back to the helm, General Manager, Amanda Crack,
after her maternity leave.

This June the nation will mark the 800th anniversary of the sealing of the Magna Carta
by King John. At Anglesey Abbey we are holding a LiberTeas event on Sunday 14 June at
1.30pm. The event will include a talk on the ‘Great Charter’ by our Regional Director, Ben
Cowell, who is a Magna Carta expert, followed by Q&A’s and a delicious cream tea.
Tickets £8.50 are available from Visitor Reception or on 01223 810086. We will also be
running an activity for families, where you can write your own ‘Magna Carta’ and have
your picture taken in period costume. There is a strong link between the Fairhaven family
and the Magna Carta, as the land at Runnymeade, where the Treaty was sealed was
donated by the family to the National Trust in 1931.

This year we are holding a new event ‘Roses, Racing and Royalty’ from 1 June - 19
July. At this time of year Lord Fairhaven’s diary was very much focused on flat racing at
Newmarket, plus entertaining his racing guests, including the Queen Mother. Throughout
the festival the will be displays in the Rose Garden and House, both factual and floral to
celebrate these important features of his life.

At Wicken, the Fen is a hive of activity as nature gets on with the important job of
raising the next generation.

As I write we have already welcomed seven Konik foals to our ever growing herd. The
Konik pony sponsorship scheme which we launched last month has proved very popular.
For £25 per year, sponsors receive an information booklet on the Koniks, a sponsorship
certificate, three newsletters a year, the chance to enter ‘name the foal’ competitions, and
an opportunities to meet the Koniks on guided walks led by our experienced Rangers and
volunteers. All funds raised from the scheme will go towards looking after the herd, which
currently costs around £5,000 per annum, most of which is spent on vets fees. To find out
more / or to join the sponsorship scheme, please call into the Visitor Centre or e-mail
wicken.koniks@nationaltrust.org.uk for a sponsorship form.

If you’re feeling creative, award winning weaver, Nadine Anderson, will be leading a
Rush Weaving Workshop on Saturday 6 June, 10am — 4pm, where you can learn how to
make traditional rush mats and baskets. Tickets £60 are available from the Visitor Centre
on 01353 720274.

Finally, if you fancy a quick break without having to travel too far, why not head over
to our campsite at Houghton Mill on the banks of the River Ouse. The site caters for
caravans, motorhomes and tents and is open until 2 November. Further information /
bookings can be made online at www.nationaltrust.org.uk/houghton-mill or by calling
01480 466716.

ALLOTMENTS AVAILABLE IN LODE
BESIDE THE FASSAGE HALL

If you wish to have an allotment, there are some available just near the Fassage
Hall. There is water at the tap in the cemetery. They are owned by the National
Trust and if you are considering working one please contact Laura Booty at
laura.booty@nationaltrust.org.uk
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ANDY'S

i
MEN'S HAIR DESIGN  |g,{

LO N G M EA D OW The Hairdressing Council

State Registered Hairdresser

55 LONGMEADOW ¢ LODE ° CB25 9HA Master Craftsman
(opposite phone box) EASY PARKING
Appointments

01223 812444

)

BOTTISHAM

SCHOOL OF MOTORING
Tel: 811556

All qualified instructors
with extremely high
1st time pass rates
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Public Transport Matters

As a car owner, | have often said that one reason why we use public transport so often is that one
day we may no longer be able to drive and we want to make sure that the services are still there
and haven’t been discontinued due to lack of passengers. We have just had a happy example of
this situation. A friend of mine - since we were 9 years old and had arrived back at Leigh-on-Sea
in 1945 after the end of the war in Europe - has sadly been widowed. Due to her husband’s work
for a British company in France they have lived in that country for 28 years and she now considers
it her main home. A problem she has just faced was that they previously did their tours of family
and friends in the UK by car but she no longer felt able to do that. We used to enjoy taking the
X5 and meeting them for lunch in the Old Bridge Hotel, Huntingdon. So this year we had a couple
of phone calls from our friend as she battled with British railway timetables and tried to fit us all
in in a sensible fashion. Finally we heard that we had been allocated one hour from 11 a.m. at
King’s Cross station as she travelled across from Paddington and then would leave for another
friend in Knebworth. The phrase used to be ‘meet me under the clock’ but our commuter-son
suggested M & S at King’s Cross would be easily seen as she came in from the taxi rank. Mobile
phones proved useful as at 11.10 a.m. as we discovered that, being unfamiliar for so many years
with railway stations in London, she was actually outside M & S in St. Pancras station. Soon
happily reunited and refreshed after coffee we then discovered that the train for Knebworth was,
in fact, the slow train to Cambridge so we had further time together.

Discussions on an upgrade of Newmarket railway station continue but Kennett is to have a
£500,000 range of improvements funded by Abellio Greater Anglia — resurfacing of platforms,
replacing slabs at the platform edge, new waiting shelters on both platforms and cycle parking
hoops. Abellio Greater Anglia are sponsors of the Eastern Angles drama group based in Ipswich
— they travel the region putting on shows in local community facilities and we like to visit them
when they are in Haverhill. There is a bus link via Cambridge but of, course, we no longer have
the late evening return bus from Cambridge.

The problem of congestion in Cambridge continues to get worse and we hope that the new
councillors (results coming in as I write this) and M.P.s (welcome Lucy!) can give this problem
some consideration — we took a taxi to the railway station recently at 5 p.m. thinking it would be
quicker than the buses but we were stuck in traffic for an hour. Perhaps if more people could
consider bus use and bus routes were better planned, things could improve. Tunnels, trams, cable
cars and other forms of travel are all suggested.

The Department of Transport has been running an international competition led by the
FutureRailway programme team to develop designs for a new generation of passenger rolling
stock. 42 Technology of St. Ives is named as one of 3 winning companies — carriages that can be
reconfigured to carry passengers or freight according to occupancy levels — commuter trains
returning to the suburbs could take freight. Seats can be moved and stowed.

There is much competition for orders amongst train building companies. Derby based
Bombadier has the order from the govt. for Crossrail trains having lost out previously to
German company Siemens. A Scotrail tender has been lost to Hitachi, Alstom of France and
CAF of Spain are in the game and CAF has won the order for the Caledonian Sleeper rolling
stock. And now the Chinese train builders are taking an interest. Bombadier is exploring ways
of running electric trains on unelectrified lines using the energy stored in the on-train batteries
— Liverpool St. to Manningtree and then branching off to the port of Harwich. German owned
bus and train operator Arriva has seen a 7.4 p.c. rise in annual sales. Let’s hope Stagecoach
can afford some newer local buses! (Public Transport Matters continued on page 37.)
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PAINTING AND
DECORATING

PROPERTY
AND GARDEN
MAINTENANCE

CALL STEVE

on
01223 812434
or
Mobile 07445 459957
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(Public Transport Matters continued.)

300,000 drivers a month are failing to pay the Dartford Crossing toll due, the AA say,
to poor signage and lack of clear warnings.

Condor Ferries has a new vessel for travel to Guernsey and Jersey - Condor Liberation.
It is a trimaran — three hulls to offer greater stability and the ability to operate in heavier
seas. Welcoming my elder son home from France recently, I was telling him about the local
gales and he then told me of his experience! The ferry had had to use tugs to be able to enter
port at Dover due to the rough seas.

The fastest passenger train in the world (Japanese) has set a new speed record - 375
mph. It floats on a cushion of magnetism and could travel from London to Edinburgh is just
over an hour. It is being considered to connect New York and Washington. A rather slower
trip is the 10-day trip on the Trans-Siberian railway from Moscow to Vladivostok — The
Trans-Siberian Travel Company — 020 8816 8925 — from £2,245 pp including flights. Rail
info: 08457 48 49 50 Traveline: 0871 200 22 33

Happy travelling! Paddy James

Please note, that there will be no August magazine due to Holidays. Iltems
for August magazine will need to be included in the July edition. Please
note deadline for July & August magazine is 14th June
Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset?
Email the Editor for details: cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
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HARRISONS OF BURWELL LTD S, WHIHE Gl D
(Previously N. E. & S. Harrison)
Plumbing and Heating
FREE ESTIMATES GIVEN IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING TO SELL OR WANT TO BUY OR EVEN TO SWAP, THEN
: - THIS PAGE IS YOURS TO USE.Please e-mail details of item, price and landline phone
Boil Y p
Gas Boiler Servicing number to the Editor at the Cresset. E-mail details to Cresset@Bottishampc.org.uk. Entries
Clarence House, 7 Ness Road, Burwell, Cambs CBS 0AA by 12th of the month for next month’s issue. Max 5 items.

Telephone: Newmarket 01638 742873 - Mobile 07932 773515 DESCRIPTION PRICE TEL
e-mail: mgel‘harrlson@ptlworld'com Gents Cycle, 23" Frame, 27" wheels, 12 gears. Raleigh Pioneer Spirit. VGC  £30 812459

C.O.R.G.I. Registered Bamboo — suitable for bean poles Free 813183

Computer components (older range) Negotiable 813183

Angled bench lamp Free 813183

Oval Teak Extendable G Plan Dining Room Table & 6 Chairs £50 812911

Please note, that there will be no August magazine due to Holidays. Items
for August magazine will need to be included in the July edition. Please
note deadline for July & August magazine is 14th June
Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset?
Email the Editor for details: cresset@bottishampc.org.uk

k-domestic electrical

solutions

LI EER GBS EELER BTN vour local electrical service of choice and recommendation

Small and large alterations

Lighting
Internal & External work Karl Howe

PAT testing 01638 610438 M: 07541 008613
TR GO R L PR Email: enquire@k-elecsolutions.com Website:www.k-elecsolutions.com

Full Inspection, Testing,
Verification & Certificate issue Fully qualified Part P and 17th Edition

LED City&g .
Under Floor Heating Guilds m "Im./\ !

Qualified wstaues (%] i_{.':.'..':'_

Voltage Optimization
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Curtain Maker

| am locally based and | make
handcrafted soft furnishings
including curtains, roman blinds,
pelmets, bedspreads, cushions etc.

| can help with choosing fabrics
and styles for your project, as well
as measuring and installation.
My work is fairly priced and
delivered as promised.

For a free consultation or a chat
about your project, please contact
Karen on:
07952 788241
Karen@chiccurtains.co.uk

www.ChicCurtains.co.uk

23 years of British expertise and craftsmanship
Come and buy direct from our factory
Beautiful fabrics ~ superb quality ~ great prices
Friendly efficient fitting service.

Curtains ~ Blinds ~ Poles ~ All soft furnishings

Enjoy free parking outside our showroom, just off the Al4
2B Swan Lane Business Park, Exning, Newmarket, CBE TFN

Tel: 01638 578700 www.starcurtains.co.uk

I A

Showroom opening hours:

Mon to Thurs; 9am—4pm 2]
Fri and Sat; 10am—2pm .;ﬁmu _I'Jgrl!ﬁl‘)"
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PREMIER INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT SERVICES LTD

INDEPENDENT INVESTMENT ADVISERS Authorised &
Regulated by the Financial Conducts Authority

Specialist in [sa’s & Isa Transfer’s
Investment Planning & Portfolio Management

To arrange a free consultation ring 01223-882422 or email
pims@globalnet.co.uk or visit www.pims-uk.com

ofe ]
Scouts 1st Bottisham Scout Group

be prepared « . . Hil'illg serVice

Bottisham Scout Headquarters is available for hire for
children’s parties, dance lessons, meetings, keep-fit,
jumble sales, drama, music practice sessions etc.

For hall hire contact Adam Paul
adampaul@btopenworld.com ¢ 01223 813531 e wos 07841 930065

We also have a trailer and a trailer tent available for hire.
For equipment hire contact Peter Terry: 812684
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Swaffham Bulbeck
Primary School

Saturday * 27 June 2015

Cambridge United FC are offering 45 minute football sessions on Saturday 27th
June at Swaffham Bulbeck Primary School which includes matches using our
inflatable football pitches, with all proceeds going to the school as a fund-raiser.
The sessions will be led by FA/UEFA qualified coaches and the children
attending will have the opportunity to impress and gain a trial within the CUFC
youth system. The sessions are charged at just £5 and children will require suitable
footwear for both an indoor sports hall and school playground. On the day children
will have the opportunity to meet the CUYD mascot Cyril, the Soccer Schools
Squirrel”" Three sessions are being held at the following times:
11-11:45am, 12-12:45pm & 1-1:45pm.

Places can be booked at www.cuyd.co.uk
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Thoughts of a Sports Nut

I write this month’s article with a heavy heart due to the tragic loss of a third member of
our local cycling fraternity to cancer in as many years.

A mere 11 months ago, an elite group of CB5 cyclists took on the infamous Mount
Ventoux, scene of many dramatic Tour de France stage finishes including Chris Froome’s
historic victory in the yellow jersey in 2013. Among the CB5ers was an extremely tough
guy called Dave ‘The Neighbour’ Crossfield. This quiet, intelligent, unassuming man was
introduced to our group several years ago by Dave Barrett at a time when every other rider
seemed to be called Dave. We had various monikers for identifying the different Daves so,
when Mr Barrett announced that this skinny lad from Yorkshire with a bum narrower than
his handlebars was his neighbour, the nickname stuck!

Dave was fit and effortlessly quick on the bike, especially going uphill. I have many
painful memories of watching his aforementioned backside disappearing into the distance,
easing over the summits of Suffolk and Essex (which are hillier then you think!) like a hare
on wheels, as I hauled my groaning body upwards like a tortoise without the stamina! In
fact, when I saw him for the last time, we shared a joke about how nice it was for me to see
his face for once! Brave and stoical to the last, Dave finally succumbed to a particularly
sudden and virulent form of cancer in April, surrounded by his lovely family, to whom our
hearts and best wishes go out. RIP our dear friend.

I understand that it was Dave’s wish that future melanoma patients should have
access to improved treatment methods and recommended Melanoma UK
(www.melanomauk.org.uk/donations) as a suitable cause for those seeking to make a
charitable donation.

Whilst I’'m thinking of cycling, did you notice the hilarious pictures of Mark Cavendish
receiving his prize on the podium for winning Stage 1 of the Tour of Turkey at the end of
April? He was presented with a bunch of bananas so enormous that it took two men to carry
it! He finally got a grip, himself, and posed for his photographs with a face that can only be
described as an amused but bewildered grimace! Perhaps he ate them... because he went
out and won Stage 2 the next day! His form looks good, too: at the time of writing he has
repeated his ‘one-two’ in the Tour of California to claim his 11th victory of the season to
date and — at least for the time being — the leader’s jersey.

Back closer to home, the Darlings were up to their tricks again in April, with Julia and
Graham completing the Manchester Marathon, and Sophie and Chris racing — yes racing! —
in the London Marathon. Sophie posted the incredible time of 3.15.32; congratulations
Sophie, that’s impressive. And, as the Legion TV audience watched with bated breath, Chris
tore home in the quite astonishing time of 2.35.35, a full minute and ten seconds in front of
the legendary Paula Radcliffe. That’s less than 6 minutes per mile! Just think of trying to
run a lap of a 400m track in under a minute and a half... I think you’d agree that most
people would find that pretty challenging. Then imagine doing it another 104 times without
stopping for a rest! What a performance... what a family!

At a national level, I’d love to know on which side of the great divide people stand. No,
I’m not referring to the general election, but to the great Kevin Pietersen debate! Personally,
I’m heartily sick of the sound of his name and his voice, but I must say that I think the ECB
have been clueless in the handling of recent events! Firstly the new Chairman Colin Graves
offered KP the lifeline that he would be re-considered for England if he relinquished his
Indian Premier League contract and scored runs in the English county game for Surrey.
Then they appointed ex-England captain Andrew Strauss as Director of Cricket, before
disgracefully leaking the sacking of national coach Peter (Sports Nut continued on page 49.)
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12 High Street Bottisham Cambridge CB25 9DA
Tel: 01223 811281 PO Tel: 01223 812863
Shop opening: 5.30am-8pm 7 days
Post Office: 9am-5.30pm Sat 9am-12.30pm

Your All-in-One Shop

Groceries, chilled & frozen food, delicatessen, confectionery, off-licence,
haberdashery, household, healthcare, stationery and greeting cards.
Free local delivery of grocery orders

TV licence, Top-ups, elec/gas keys/tokens, money transfer, phone cards, congestion charges.

Newsagency with home delivery to Bottisham, Lode, Longmeadow, Quy,
Six Mile Bottom and Swaffham Bulbeck. Dry Cleaning & Floral Service

FREE TO USE ATM MACHINE
Vehicle Licences ¢ Personal Banking ¢ Foreign Exchange
Phone Cards & Mobile Top-Ups ¢ On-line Lottery.
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(Sports Nut continued.)

Moores two days before Moores himself was told. I hold no candle for Moores who, in my
opinion, was way out of his depth at international level in his second term as coach, having
failed to get the best from the talent at his disposal in successive one-day and five-day
competitions. 1 only hope that his replacement is not some ambitious Aussie (e.g. Jason
Gillespie and Justin Langer are already bookies’ favourites) looking for a stepping stone to
a ‘real’ job in his home country... I don’t see much strategic thinking in that.

So what of Pietersen then? For all his underhanded protestations and lobbying for
England to play its ‘best’ eleven (smugly aided and abetted by the odious Piers Morgan),
KP has been a maverick, controversial and divisive influence wherever he’s been in the past
and there is precious little evidence that he’s outgrown the self-centred, attention-seeking,
irascible, unpredictable and unreliable aspects of his complex personality. He burned his
boats long ago with his South African texting odyssey and his abrasive autobiography and,
at 35, he’s hardly one for the future anyway, methinks. He should remember that cricket is
a TEAM game.

Hopefully, Andrew Strauss will bring some sense to this unholy mess soon. I remember
sitting at Lords in 2004 with a certain other Cresset scribe watching Strauss make a gritty,
obdurate century on his England test debut. TJ and I agreed immediately this was a man of
substance. Let’s pray that he proves it again this summer.

TTFN. Gerry Daish

Bottisham Monthly Drop-in Session
June 9th 2015 1:00pm to 2:30pm

Then every month on the 2nd Tuesday until December 8th 2015
Venue: Bottisham Medical Practice, Tunbridge Lane.
www.cambridgeshirehearinghelp.org.uk

WOULD YOU LIKE YOUR CARPETS
OR UPHOLSTERY CLEANED?

HAYDEN IS LOCAL TO THE AREA,

&
HAYDEN

‘ ‘ OFFERING FREE QUOTATIONS
THE u@t‘s@pscmum AND ADVICE.
Q MerryWooD
8 LODE RD., BOTTISHAM CB25 9DJ

01223 813766 OR 07919 561665




JANE JANE NEWBURY AISTD(CB)

'NEWBURY  SCHOOL of DANCING £x Royal Ballet

SCHOOL OF DANCING

Dance classes in Swaffham Bulbeck School Hall

Mondays Wednesdays

Nursery Movement  3.00-3.30pm Dance Club for Teenagers  6.00-7.30pm

Junior Ballet 3.45-4.15pm

Junior Tap 4.15-4.45pm

Intermediate Ballet  4.45-5.15pm

Senior Tap 5.15-5.45pm Website :  www.newburydance.co.uk
Senior Ballet 5.45-6.30pm email :-  jane@newburydance.co.uk
Ladies Ballet 6.30-7.30pm Tel.:- 01223 812154

Classes also available in Burwell on Thursdays

MaP

LANDSCAPE AND DESIGN

Patios, Block Paving, Fencing,
Turfing and all Gardening needs.

References available on request.

Local tradesman ¢ Free estimates

PLEASE CALL

01223 811144
voe 07837 358550
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Jolley Old World

Well, well, well! What an interesting variety of opinion to the small questionnaire I set up a month
or so ago. It officially closes at the end of June so if you’re still interested in putting forward your
(anonymous) point of view you can still access the questionnaire by typing the following into the
address bar of your browser: www.surveymonkey.com/s/w5km93n So far there’s a consensus for
a ‘forum’ to organise ‘wide-ranging village activities’ that fall outside of the remit of those clubs
and societies with a specific focus. But what is meant by ‘wide-ranging village activities’? When
this question was recently put to a few others they immediately referred to the lack of celebration
to commemorate St George’s Day and VE Day as examples of where village organisations could
to be brought together. They cited a few villages around us that did put on some form of rejoicing
for at least one of these important events. Indeed a group of us from Bottisham went to an
excellent VE ‘Big Band’ celebration and war time supper in the newly built Isleham Community
Centre - we marvelled at the achievement of the community there. If these sorts of events are
something you identify with for Bottisham then please do put your comments forward by
responding to the questionnaire mentioned above.

You will probably have heard that our Parish Council was elected unopposed and that
there will be some new faces sitting on the Council as from the first PC meeting in May.
Good news indeed for no matter how committed Councillors are aspirations can go stale and
longevity of community service can instil complacency. This is also the time when
Councillors elect officers from within their ranks such as Chair, Vice Chair, etc. I’'m sure we
all wish them well and at the same time offer them much encouragement to proactively get
on with the tasks ahead during their custodianship of our village. There are those amongst us
that believe an immense amount of toil will need to be given to heal the wounds that
overdevelopment has inflicted on our rural infrastructure and social wellbeing. This can only
be achieved by communicating with the community and by carrying out the wishes of the
community without diluting the necessary fervour with personal agendas. Parish Council has
a good website; www.bottishampc.org.uk which allows it to disseminate information into the
community in-between meetings. The website also offers the facility for polls to be taken on
important matters affecting the village. Just an idea but perhaps each Councillor should
produce a list of three things that to their mind are priorities for the village and from these
lists PC agree an ‘action programme’. A ‘champion’ to be nominated for each priority and
each ‘champion’ to publish a blog on the PC Website and in the Cresset...

You may recall that I was seeking to find out why the Bottisham S106 levy on developers put
aside for Community Infrastructure (CI) projects cannot be used to acquire new land for outdoor
playing space. After some extraordinary yet interesting conversations with various parties I have
to admit to losing the battle - so far! The unyielding position of East Cambs is that new outdoor
playing space is considered by them to be Public Open Space (POS) not CI and therefore cannot
be funded from the CI pot. Conversely the National Playing Fields Association (NPFA) doesn’t
regard ‘outdoor playing space’ to be the same as POS, and neither does Play England — the latter
specifically referring to ‘outdoor playing space’ as being part of CI in the context of S106. It was
interesting that a © sympathetic’ officer at East Cambs directed me to East Cambs own Play Audit
conducted in 2012/13 that revealed Bottisham was (and still is) deficient by some 25 or so acres
for recreational purposes. Personally I can’t think of a single amenity this village has gained from
S106 monies for absorbing new housing. If it’s known that the village is deficient in so much
outdoor playing space why isn’t this being considered when S106 agreements with developers
are being set up? It does seem on the face of it that our District Council is seriously out of step
with the policy makers on ‘outdoor playing space’ and perhaps this is an issue our new District
Councillors would like to pursue? (Jolley oI’ World continued on page 54.)
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(Jolley continued.)

On an indirectly related topic no wonder the number of new houses to be built around
Cambridge is being overstated. According to our local press those that are being built are being
bought up by foreign investors - I think many of us have known this for some time. Anyway, the
unscrupulous practices of ‘buy to leave’ and ‘buy to let’ are matters our newly elected MPs and
Councillors should be encouraged to raise at the highest level.

And so as I write the country has spoken and party politics has been given a good firm kick
up the backside. But of course we still have those minority parties crying ‘foul” about the “first
past the post’ electoral system. Proportional Representation (PR) does nothing for me — what is
the point of splitting the 650 seats based on percentage of vote achieved by each party. As it stands
each constituency votes for the candidate and or party they feel will best serve them. The winner
based on votes counted then goes on to take his or her seat in the British Parliament. The party
with the most bums on seats forms the Government — all quite proper and sensible, in my opinion!
Slim though it may be we now have a majority Conservative Government which suggests the
nation in general has subscribed to the notion that a prosperous Britain requires a strong and
healthy economy. 7J

“Bad taste is simply saying the truth before it should be said” Mel Brooks

SWAFFHAM BULBECK SUMMER THEATRE
is proud to present
GILBERT & SULLIVAN'S
The Gondoliers
in the wonderful
Theatre in a Barn
DOWNING FARM « SWAFFHAM BULBECK
@ Wednesday 10 June 2015 at 7.30pm - £9
@ Thursday 11 June 2015 at 7.30pm - £9
@ Friday 12 June 2015 at 7.30pm - £10
@ Saturday 13 June 2015 at 2.30pm (matinée) - £6 and 7.30pm - £10.
Tickets and further information are available via our website,
www.sbsummertheatre.com or by contacting Ruth Dennis on 01638 508171.
Although the dates are different to last year, the prices are still the same!

D.K.TILL & SON IN LAW
COAL AND SOLID FUEL MERCHANTS

Family run business for 40 years
Coal, Logs, Charcoal, Gas, Compost

TEL: David Till; 01223 232947 - Kevin Crisp; 07523044521
Email: dktill@hotmail.co.uk
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Bottisham Medical Practice Patients’ Group

At their AGM on 23 April Chairman Sylvia Thomson gave her report on the year’s
activities, this will be on the Practice website. She then presented Dr Higham with an
Ambulatory Blood Pressure Monitor purchased by a grateful patient following the fund
raising initiative carried out by the Patients Group. Further equipment will be purchased
with the Red Bucket money.

Dr Rashid then gave an enthusiastic presentation to those present on “The Mediterranean
Diet — could it help you live longer”. This diet is based on the way Mediterranean villagers
ate in the 1950s and 1960s and not on modern day Italian dishes. Research has proved that
incidence of heart disease, stroke, cancer, Parkinsons Disease and Alzheimers is reduced in
those following the diet. Fish, olive oil, pulses, nuts, wholegrains, using herbs and spices
instead of salt, lots of fruit and vegetables and also enjoying meals together are the basis of
this diet. Website “How to Follow the Mediterranean Diet” www.patient.co.uk/health/how-
to-follow-the-mediterranean-diet provides useful information.

Uniting Care Partnership: Andrea Grosbois gave a talk on the NHS Uniting Care
Partnership (UCP) (made up of Addenbrooke’s Hospital and Cambridgeshire and
Peterborough Foundation Trust) which is now responsible for providing all older people’s
healthcare and adult community services throughout Cambridgeshire and Peterborough.

This means that care in the community will be delivered by integrated teams of mental
health, physical health and community health professionals working together for one
organization. The aim is to treat older people in their own homes as much as possible and
avoid unnecessary hospital admissions. There will be a smooth transition and new services
include a 24/7 helpline and community emergency teams. These will respond within two
hours and can provide overnight support if necessary. The care will be organized around
Neighbourhood Teams based on groupings of GP practices so the community teams can
more easily get to know the needs of the people they are caring for and can co-ordinate more
effectively with health and social care colleagues. You can contact UCP on
unitingcare@cpft.nhs.uk or 01223 726774. Leaflets are also available in Bottisham Surgery.

As Sylvia Thomson then retired from the committee a new chairman, Steve Gilson was
elected. She was thanked for her hard work over the last 3 years. There were no other
changes on the committee, full details of which will be on the Practice’s website as soon as
possible. (http://www.bottishammedicalpractice.nhs.uk) The members of the committee are
your representatives and are there to help you, so please do not hesitate to contact them if
you want to raise an issue. The present committee would welcome new members, especially
those who could represent the younger generation, however any patient of the Bottisham
Practice is eligible. The committee meets every two months, normally on the last Thursday
of the month at 6.30pm at Downing Court Swaffham Bulbeck. Contact Steve on 01223
811021 or email patientsgroup.@outlook.com if you are interested.

Healthy Walking Group: There will be 2 Patients’ Group walks in June led by Steve
Gilson, our accredited walk leader, on Wednesday 10th and Friday 26th starting from the
surgery car park at 11am. Anglesey Abbey walks continue on Thursdays from the Visitor
Centre starting at 10am. All patients welcome on these walks.

Bottisham Patients’ Group Committee
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Anglesey Group Mothers' Union

In April we were shown a beautiful video of the Ely Cathedral Flower Festival, which
took place in June 2013. As a number of members had been unable to go to the Flower
Festival, this was much appreciated.

You may remember that Rita Lane and Pam Harper came to speak to us in February
last year about Hearing Dogs for Deaf People. They brought along two puppies they were
socialising called Theo and Bailey. Rita has been in touch to let us know that Theo has
been placed with a gentleman in Leeds, who has retired in his 50's due to disability;
Bailey has been placed with a client in Scotland.

Our meetings take place on the third Thursday of each month in Lode Chapel at 2.30
p.m. All are welcome. Jill Jenyns

WEA News

Members, and anyone else who is interested, will be pleased to hear that the Cambridge
office of the WEA have advised us of the tutors and courses we will be having over the next
twelve months. This autumn, Marina Burrell will be presenting a course entitled “Russians
and the Russian Culture in the USSR through the Witness’s Eyes”. Marina will be
covering aspects of life in the USSR during and after the Cold War, including family life,
education, work, health service, travel, art, pop culture and many other topics. A native born
Russian, Marina will also be showing us how easy it is to learn the Russian language!

In spring 2016, Wendy Barnes will be presenting a course entitled “A Brave New
World!” about the English settling in 17th Century Virginia. Gerry Cowley

-
BOTTISHAM VILLAGE COLLEGE

Lode Road, Bottisham, Cambridge, CB25 9DL
Tel: 01223 811250 (Ext: 273), Fax: 01223 813123

Vacancies at Bottisham Village College
This is an exciting time to be joining our school community as we embrace new
opportunities. We are seeking skilled and enthusiastic individuals to join our hard working
and successful support team as Technicians and members of the Site Team

Details of current vacancies and application forms can be found on our website: www.bottishamvc.org

Vacancies at Bottisham Sports Centre
If you are enthusiastic and passionate about delivering high quality service in the leisure
industry we want to hear from you. We are currently recruiting for Swim teachers and
Lifeguards.

Current vacancies and application forms can be found on our website:
www.bottishamvc.org/sportscentre/

“Bottisham Village College is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children
and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment”
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REFLEXOLOGY

For Health and Vitality

Reflexology has been
an effective treatment for:

Migraine  Back Pain o Infertility o Arthritis
* Sleep Disorders  Hormonal Disorders (Including
PMT) o Sports Injuries  Digestive Disorders *
Relaxation e Stress Related Conditions
(exams,work,home life) o Litile people in nappies!
(BabyFlex) * Men and Women, young and old.

Jennie A Fatibene v verven
Tel: 01223 811045
or 07821 611315

**Gift vouchers available™™
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Phone 01223

811966

for an appointment.

JEFFREY D. WICK
PAINTER / DECORATOR
INTERIOR / EXTERIOR

30 YEARS EXPERIENCE
FREE ESTIMATES
OAP Discount

Reliable & Professional service

Phone: 01223 813762
Mobile: 07788 165676

11 Heath Road
Swaffham Bulbeck
Cambridge
CB25 OLS

BED AND BREAKFAST
THE MEADOW HOUSE
2A High Street, Burwell,

Cambridge. CB25 OHB

* En-suite rooms with colour TV.

* Large car park and grounds.

* Family rooms, children welcome.

* English Tourist Board 4 Diamonds.
Self catering cottage also available
at Swaffham Prior.

Brian and Hilary Marsh
Tel: 01638 741926
Fax: 01638 741861

Website: www.themeadowhouse.co.uk
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Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 June.
Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk

LODE HALF MARATHON & 3 MILE FAMILY FUN RUN

(AFC Race Permit No. 15/294)

** NEW FOR 2015 HALF MARATHON — ONLINE ENTRY & CHIP TIMING **

The 5TH Lode Half Marathon is fast approaching and this year our charity is the
National Kidney Federation (charity no. 1106735). Over the last 4 years we have had
great support and raised over £11000 for charity and local causes.

EN%&Y IS NOW open so if you are a runner please get your entry in as soon
as possible. If you are not a runner but would like to help with stewarding please get in
touch.

It is being held on Sunday 1st November 2015 at 10 a.m. - our race HQ
is the Fassage Hall in Lode. The Family Fun Run will start at 10.15 a.m.

The course is flat and takes you from Lode village, along the “Lodes Way” to Wicken
Fen and back, with water stations along the way. Trophies will be awarded and each
runner who completes the course will receive a medal. (see our website for further
details - www.loderunners.co.uk or contact Tessa Shrubbs on 01223 811812 or email:
lodefarm@aol.com)

Many thanks to the following companies who are sponsoring this year’s event:
Mead Construction & Plant Hire, Swafham Prior, Iceni Water, Duxford
and SAB, the property specialists.
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FRIENDS OF BOTTISHAM VILLAGE COLLEGE PRESENT

Do TTISHAI
DALL 2015
%&?@@@&Y 27w JURNE

7em = MIDNIGHT
LIVE MUSIC FROM "SOUL KITCHERMN"

BLACK TIE ¢ WELCOME PRINK ¢ AUCTION
FOUR COURSE MEAL ¢ MAGICIAN

*TICKET PRICE £60 * TO PURCHASE CONTACT FRIE FRIENDS@BOTTISHAHVC .ORG
TEL 07939904645 www.facebook/friends-of-bottisham-village-college

SE
*eescsencee®

Bottisham W1

We had a most enjoyable meeting in April. Our new President, Sandra Clark, cut a special
cake at refreshment time to celebrate our 97th Birthday.

Our speaker, Jo Hall, explained and demonstrated her skills as a caricaturist. Not for her
the big noses, ears and teeth used by many artists and perhaps considered to be cruel but
more an emphasis on the sitters attributes, interests and foibles to give a rounded picture.
She demonstrated her talk by using a flip chart to explain her way of working using our past
President, Miriam Ogborn, as the sitter and presented her with a lovely small framed
caricature that she had prepared earlier. She had been a missionary and illustrated several
children’s books for disadvantaged children in the Philipines and she circulated these
together with birthday, anniversary and Christmas cards she had produced for her family.
And she was an accomplished flautist!.

We all enjoyed it greatly. For those interested her website is Lemon Moggy which
explains further what she can do.

Joanne Croxford from Cambridge Blue Belles WI (recently formed and with a long
waiting list) asked for our help in providing blankets and other craft items for patients in
Ward S at Fulbourn Hospital. The ward cares for women suffering from Mental Health
problems who have few creature comforts.

Rosemary Magellan reported on the Cambridge Federation Annual Meeting when David
Whitely from the BBC Inside Out Programme and Prue Leith entertained over 400 County
members. Prue is finalising the next series of The Great British Menu which celebrates the
importance of the WI both currently and in celebration of our Centenary this year.

We have outings arranged for an evening walk to Swaffham Bulbeck on 2nd July,
followed by a meal at The Black Horse. Our 18th August meeting will be a visit to Burghley
House in Stamford.

Our next meeting will be on 16th June when Sarah Oliver will give a talk entitled
Beating the Cistern — tips from a lady plumber in the Lecture Room starting at 7.30pm.

Please think about joining the W1. Come as a visitor and see what you think. We are
a friendly group of women with varying interests and backgrounds who support and
encourage one another, learn new things, help the local community and have fun while
doing it! Sylvia Overton

BOTTISHAM COMMUNITY LIBRARY ASSOCIATION
SATURDAY MORNING ART CLUB

The Library Association is looking for 1 or 2 volunteers with experience of
working with children to run the thriving Art Club from September.

Our well established Art Club has been running for the last ten years
every Saturday morning during term time from 10.15-11.15.
It is held in Bottisham Library for children aged 4-10 years.

If you are interested please contact:
Valerie Leake 01223 811324 or Helen Cole 01223 812573 for further details.
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To the Editor

Dear Editor, The Darling Family Marathon Challenge

Last October both Chris and Sophie ran in the Peterborough half marathon and achieved
championship qualifying times for the London marathon and this gave us the idea that the whole
family should take up the challenge to run a marathon. Julia and I missed out on the London
marathon ballot (you have around a 1 in 8 change of getting in) so we decided to enter the
Manchester marathon, a week before London.

The long hard training plan started around Christmas time and we all had injury setbacks from
time to time but there was a determination that none of us wanted to let the rest of the family
down. I can assure you that if you want to run a marathon in a decent time the training is
punishing. We all ran in a 20 mile road race at Wymondham in March. This was a very good test
which went very well for us all, with Chris winning the race.

On the 18th of April we all went to stay in Salford Quays, Manchester in preparation for the
race the following day. Race day came and we made our way to Old Trafford for the start of the
race and I must admit we were extremely nervous. The race itself was a fantastic experience with
tremendous support from the people of Manchester, Altringham, Salford and all the surrounding
areas. It really helped both Julia and myself as 26.2 miles is a very long way to run. We both had
tough times in the last 4 miles or so but seeing Old Trafford in the distance spurred us to the finish
line in Sir Matt Busby Way. I finished in a time of 4 hours 6 minutes which was way above my
expectations and if you could have told Hum, Dod and Digger that I could run that far in such a
time 30 years ago they would have rolled about laughing. Julia finished in a time of 4 hours 31
mins which was a fantastic time for her first marathon run. Chris and Sophie kept popping up and
down the Metro line to find places to support us. It was a great day.

The following week it was Chris and Sophie’s turn and we went down to London on the
Saturday before where the excitement around the event was electric. We went to the Expo Centre
to collect their numbers and chips and stayed in Greenwich the night before to prepare. In the
morning Chris and Sophie went to the start both excited and confident. The race had an amazing
atmosphere and we saw Chris and Sophie at the 5 mile mark both going very well. Then I
received a couple of texts to say Chris was on TV running with Paula Radcliffe, chatting with a
fellow competitor. We then saw them both again at the 23 mile mark; both were digging deep and
looked to be struggling. They both managed to push on and finish in remarkable times. Chris
finished in 2 hours 35 minutes which now ranks him number 1 in the UK for his age category. In
fact it looks like it’s the quickest time by a 20 year old for around 10 years. He was also pleased
that he finished in front of Paula Radcliffe. Sophie finished her first marathon run in 3 hours 15
minutes which ranks her 7th in the UK for her age category. This was a tremendous achievement
for her after suffering last year from an achilles injury that impaired her training schedule.

It was an amazing 2 weeks for our family and an experience we will never forget.

The next challenge is for Chris and Sophie who are both representing GB in the European
Aquathlon Age Group Championships in Cologne in June. That is a lake swim followed by a run.
Many thanks to all the people who sponsored us. We have raised in the region of £1,700 for
Arthur Rank House, in memory of my mother.

Also, many thanks to the staff and coaches at Bottisham Village College, Hills Road Sixth
Form College and Cambridge Triathlon Club who inspired Chris and Sophie to take up running
and compete at the highest level they can.

Graham Darling and Family

(To the editor continued next page.)
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(To the editor continued.)

Dear Editor, Bottisham Village College

Leavers Ball — Friday 26 June 6.30 -11pm ** Following a long tradition, the Year 11
students culminate their time at Bottisham Village College by celebrating with the Year 11
Leavers’ Ball. The Ball takes place in a magnificent marquee on the Principal’s Lawn. The
evening begins with students arriving in an array of various transport modes, traditionally
watched by parents and local community, followed with a buffet and disco, coming to an end
by 11pm. The evening is attended by members of the teaching and support staff, many of
whom have taught the students since starting at the college.

The Bottisham Ball — Saturday 27 June 7pm — Midnight *» The Bottisham Ball on
Saturday 27 June is a fundraising event organised by The Friends of Bottisham Village
College. The purpose of the evening is to support the Year 11 Ball by funding the cost of the
marquee, which provides the wonderful send off for the students. This is a thoroughly
enjoyable evening, including good food, entertainment and a live band. The evening begins
at 7pm and finishes at midnight. For ticket details please email friends@bottishamvc.org

Please be assured that arrangements are in place for the smooth running of both events and
we would like to thank you in advance for your kind cooperation for these special events.

Kate Evans, Principal

Bottisham and District Gardening Club

David White’s talk was entitled “A Packet of Parsley”. Not a talk about herbs with growing
tips and ideas for their use but a talk about his interest and love of gardening. He enjoyed
watching both his grandfather and father maintain excellent gardens and as he grew older
was able to help. Aged 6 he was given a small area to use as HIS garden prepared the
ground and set his packet of parsley. He sold the crop to the local butcher for his window
display, sales there improved and he was invited to start as a delivery boy with them once
he left school. He worked at weekends cutting lawns (over 30 of them) and gardening for
a Czech Jewish refugee.

He was fortunate in 1971 to gain an apprenticeship with the Royal Parks at £11 per
week. He had many stories from his time at Buckingham Palace, Clarence House and the
rear gardens of Downing St. This led to training at Kew Gardens a three year intensive
course to degree level — not bad for a boy from a council home whose school report noted
“that he would succeed in life as long as there was some involvement with horticulture”.
He eventually worked for the Department of Transport with responsibility for roadside tree
planting. He disliked the travelling involved and being apart from his young family and
with the financial backing from his Czech refugee employer and friend he was able to buy
a garden centre near Chatteris. This was sold after 30 years and he now runs with his wife
a travel and training company and also resources and sells plants. He had brought several
unusual plants for sale. Mr White was an amusing speaker with an interesting tale to tell.

We are on the road for the next few months — on June 10th members will have an evening
visit to Abbotts Way gardens in Horningsea with a tour and refreshments. We have a coach
outing planned for July to Castle Ashby, Northamptonshire and more details will follow.

Our next meeting in the Poppy Room will be on 25th August when Andrew Harper-
Scott will talk about container planting for autumn and winter. New members and visitors
are always welcome. Sylvia Overton
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Bottisham Parish Council

CHAIR

CHRISTINE BRYANT 127 High Street 811767
PARISH COUNCILLORS

SARAH BROWN 19 Beechwood Avenue 813203
HILDA BUCHANAN 55 Beechwood Avenue 811689
MARIA DICKSON 5 Jenyns Close 812499
ROS HALL 18 Spring Lane 811819
NICK JERMAN 28 Tunbridge Lane 813044
JULIA LATIF 22 Beechwood Avenue 07584 352332
ROMAN MACZKIEWICZ 12 Peacock Drive 811561
STEVEN O'DELL 23 Downing Close 812230
JON OGBORN 3 Woodward Drive 812631
COUNTY COUNCILLOR

MATHEW SHUTER ~ The Old Maltings, 01638 508729

High St, Brinkley
PARISH CLERK

CLAIRE FULLWOOD 26 Peacock Drive 07914 219732
EAST CAMB DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
VINCE CAMPBELL 11 Jenyns Close 811490

DAVID CHAPLIN Tunbridge Hall, 60 Tunbridge Lane

MP FOR CAMBS SOUTH EAST
Lucy Frazer House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA
|ucy.frazer. mp@parliament.uk

www.lucyfrazer.org.uk
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BOTTISHAM COMMUNITY |
LIBRARY ASSOCIATION

| LIBr Ary o PeNING Ho Ur S

i Monday Closed

i Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm
| Wednesday ~10-11.30am

i Thursday 3-5pm

i Friday 6-8pm

Saturday 10am-12noon

Working in Partnership with the
County Library Service.

S |
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Useful Information

Bottisham Website:...........cocooueeiiinnniriiiicecc s WWW.BOTTISHAMPC.ORG.UK
Holy Trinity Church: Revd SUe GIles........cccoeiiiiiiriiiiiieieeieeet ettt 812726
Roman Catholic Priest: Monsignor Eugéne Harkness. Parish of St Philip Howard . .01223 211235
RE:NEW/Lode Chapel: Rev. Simon Goddard.............ccooiviniiniinieieiiiiieeeeceeieee e 01223 812881
Bottisham Surgery:

Enquiries and APPOINTIMENLS ........ccueriiieieieiieiieieteeteete sttt et st et eseeseebessessessensessensesseseeseeseeseesansans

Out of Hours only — Urgentcare Cambridge

Bottisham LIDIrary: ...ttt ettt ettt sttt naean 812354

Library hours: Monday Closed; Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm; Wednesday 10-11.30am
Thursday 3-5pm; Friday 6-8pm; Saturday 10am-12noon

Cambridgeshire Police HQ: ...........c.cooiiiiiiiiiiieeeeee et 01480 456111
Cambridgeshire Police:................ (NON-URGENT MATTERS) ring 101 - In EMERGENCIES ring 999
Police community support officer lan Hawkins PCSO 7274 at Ely Police Station .....Contact through 101
1st Bottisham Rainbows/1st Bottisham Brownies: Kay Pearce
Bottisham Bowling Club: Keith Gibson, Secretary .....................
Bottisham Boys Football Club: Jim Tideswell.....
Bottisham Carpet Bowls Club: Nora Watson ...........cccccecevencnnnne.
Bottisham Community Primary School: Headteacher Paul Belzar..............cccocooiniiniieneicienne.

Bottisham Cricket Club: Graham Barker/Charles Fletcher............cccoccevieviinieniecienieienne 812087 / 811039
Bottisham Football: John Turner/Tim Sale..........ccccoooeveerieieeieiieieereeeeenen, 07841592203 / 07743862836
Bottisham Pharmacy: ...........cccooiiiiiiiiii ettt 812321

Bottisham Pool Association: Manager - Jason RYe..........ccccooiiiiiiiiiiiiiiniceeeee e 811121
Bottisham Royal British Legion Club: Secretary - Suzy Woolley ........ccccocoveveniniiinininiicnenee 812063
Branch Chairman: Dave Frost ..........ccocoooeviveneneceiccne, www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham
Bottisham Scout Group: Group Contact: Linda Jones
Bottisham Sports Association: Graham Barker ..............coccoceoiiiiiiiiiiiiiieeeeeee e

Bottisham W.I.: Secretary - Jenn White « mrandjw@btinternet.Com ...........ccccecevererenenenieriecennne
Cambridgeshire County Councillor: Mathew Shuter.... ....01638 508729
East Cambridgeshire District Offices: .............ccccociiiiiiininiiiee e 01353 665555
East Cambridgeshire District Councillors: Vince Campbell, 11 Jenyns Close 811490
David Chaplin ,Tunbridge Hall, 60 Tunbridge Lane
Girlguiding Bottisham District: Cambs East County office « www.cambseastguides.org.uk ........ 01223 813917
Parish Council Chairman: Christine Bryant ...........c.ccocoociiiiiiiiiiiiinineeeeeeeeeeeee 811767
Parish Council Clerk: Claire Fullwood ...... .07914 219732
Queen’s Court Day CentIe: ...........ccooueiiiiiiiiiieieeeee ettt sttt 811905
MP for Cambs South East Constituency:
Lucy Frazer, House of Commons, London SWIA OAA ......ccooiiiiiiiireneeteee ettt
E. lucy.frazermp@parliament.uk W. www.lucyfrazer.org.uk

Cambridgeshire Trading Standards Helpdesk: ................ccoooiiiiiiniinccee 0845 3030666
Saplings Playgroup Playhut: ...t 813226
Milton Road Tip: Apr to Sept - Weekdays 9.00am-8.00pm: Weekends 9.00am-6.00pm................. 860674
Oct to Mar - 9.00am-4.00pm
CRESSET Editor: email: cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
Treasurer, Advertising rates and payment: Rhona Walker, 94 High Street, Bottisham............ccccoeceuunee. 811402
Distribution: Ian & Helen Cole 812573
Design/Artwork: ONG ¢ codge.com * codge@codge.com 01449 675548

The Cresset: While every effort is made to ensure accuracy we cannot accept liability for any mistakes or misprints.
The views of, or any opinions expressed, are not those of the EDITOR. The Editor cannot accept any responsibility
for statements made in advertisements.
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